
TD reminds the public of traffic and
public transport arrangements for HZMB
Hong Kong Port

     The Transport Department (TD) today (October 26) reminded members of the
public who wish to go to Hong Kong Port of the Hong Kong-Zhuhai-Macao Bridge
(HZMB) that they should use public transport as far as possible.
 
     A spokesman for the TD said that members of the public can take
franchised bus feeder routes from Sunny Bay Station, Tung Chung Station and
the Airport to Hong Kong Port. Moreover, a number of airport bus "A" routes
also serve Hong Kong Port. Members of the public can also use cross-boundary
coaches or cross-boundary hire cars to go to Zhuhai or Macao.
 
     For motorists who wish to drive to Hong Kong Port and then take shuttle
bus, the TD appeals to them to make on-line booking for parking spaces at the
domestic car parks at Hong Kong Port. Motorists should also pay attention to
the traffic signs erected on roads in the vicinity of Hong Kong Port and
drive carefully.
 
     The spokesman reminded motorists that cross-boundary private cars
registered under the regular quotas for using other boundary crossings cannot
use the HZMB at this stage. Members of the public are reminded that if they
wish to drive their private cars to or from Zhuhai or Macao, they must be
registered under the private car quotas of the three governments for using
the HZMB, or have the necessary permits, completed registration with the
Mainland Authority and reserved parking spaces for the East Car Park of the
HZMB Frontier Post at Macao Port under the HZMB Macao Port Park-and-Ride
Scheme.
 
     The TD will continue to implement temporary traffic management measures,
including issuing Closed Road Permits progressively to cross-boundary private
cars under the regular quotas for using the HZMB, so as to ensure smooth
traffic flow at Hong Kong Port, the airport and Tung Chung, to facilitate
members of the public going to these areas during the initial period after
the commissioning of the HZMB. The TD will closely monitor the traffic
situation in the vicinity of Hong Kong Port upon the commissioning of the
HZMB, and will issue letters to inform owners of cross-boundary private cars
under regular quotas for using other boundary crossings of the arrangements
for using the HZMB as soon as possible.
 
     Members of the public and motorists are advised to plan their trips well
in advance. They can also check the latest traffic conditions via the TD's
all-in-one mobile application "HKeMobility".
 
     Details of the traffic and transport arrangements for the HZMB are
available at the following dedicated website www.hzmb.gov.hk.
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